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14 April 2018 

Mayor and Councillors 
Wellington City Council 
P.O. Box 2199 
Wellington 6140 
New Zealand 

Tēnā koe Mayor and Councillors 

Thank you for your letter of 14 March 2018 regarding the former Wellington 
Teachers Training College (WTTC) at Karori.  We note your desire to see "a 
genuine partnership developed with the landowner, Heritage New Zealand and the 
community to achieve the best possible outcome for all parties." 

Since our letter, you will be aware that Ryman Healthcare have hoodwinked 
Heritage New Zealand (and it seems the council), with: 

(a) its request to Heritage New Zealand for a 20 working day extension of the 
submissions period as part of the WTTC listing process - deferring the 
process of listing, and  

(b) its application to the council for a certificate of compliance regarding the 
demolition of approximately 50% of the buildings on the Karori site.   

This proposed demolition includes: 
(a) the gymnasium, which is the last and most refined design of a series of 

Minister of Education school gymnasiums built across the North Island, 
(b) the skybridges, which link Stage I and Stage II buildings and contribute an 

elegant vertical dimension and presence in the Lopdell Gardens, and 
(c) the buildings framing Lopdell Gardens - the premier landscape on the site 

This situation is particularly frustrating to us, especially given that ten years ago, in 
the context of District Plan Change 58, the Architectural Centre asked that the 
Karori campus be added to the DP heritage list.  The Committee report,1 noted that: 

With reference to the submitter 7 [Architectural Centre] who wishes to see the 
heritage list extended further, the Committee noted officer advice that plans 
are now in place for the on-going research and continued expansion of items 
that are listed in the District Plan. The Committee noted that many of the 
items identified on the submitter's suggested list have also been identified by 
Council and that any additional recommendations would be passed on to the 
heritage team within Council (emphasis added p. 10). 

It is now 2018 and we are not aware of any plan change since DPC 58 that has 
expanded the list (other than DPC 75 that added six shopping centre heritage 
areas), or any other mechanism which has put into effect the stated "continued 
expansion of items that are listed in the District Plan." 

1 WCC Decision on District Plan Change 58: proposed Additions to Listed Heritage Buildings, 
Objects and Areas (27 June 2008) https://wellington.govt.nz/~/media/your-council/plans-policies-
and-bylaws/district-plan/changes/completed-changes/files/change58-decision.pdf?la=en 




